New Report Offers a Roadmap for Moving Toward an Elder-Friendly Community

The Creating Community for a Lifetime initiative has issued a new report, Joining Strength to Strength:  Realizing the Potential of an Aging Community.  The report documents CCFL’s work in developing a vision for an elder-friendly community and the roadmap for moving forward to achieve that vision.  

Creating Community for a Lifetime (CCFL) is an independent coalition convened in 2004 to explore ideas about what constitutes an elder-friendly community and to articulate a shared vision for Kent County.  CCFL seeks to develop a community that promotes quality of life, independence and choice for older persons and all residents of Kent County through collaborative planning and community action.  More than 100 community members have been involved in CCFL, including [insert representative’s name and/or your organization name].

In CCFL’s first phase, the initiative’s activities focused on community learning, information-gathering and analysis, including a comprehensive survey of older adults in Kent County.  Joining Strength to Strength reports on CCFL’s second phase, during which work groups were formed—based on the survey findings—to develop recommendations in each of eight issues areas, including:

· Access to affordable health care

· Awareness of services

· Caregiving

· Community-based services

· Housing

· Physical activity and nutrition

· Social and civic engagement

· Transportation.

[insert representative’s name and/or your organization name]was involved in [insert issue area].
Joining Strength to Strength:  Realizing the Potential of an Aging Community is available in two versions:  a 10-page briefing and a comprehensive 85-page report.  Both reports include 

· Brief background information about the Creating Community for a Lifetime initiative, including its philosophy and activities to date

· An overview of the vision for Kent County as a community for a lifetime

· The “roadmap” including key questions considered by each work group and the outcomes and goals developed by the work groups

· Next steps

· A list of CCFL’s Core Council members.

The more detailed Phase II report also includes in-depth information for each of the eight issue areas, including background data, work group recommendations, and a list of members of each work group.  

Both reports are available on the CCFL web site, www.community4alifetime.org.  In addition, copies of the briefing are available for distribution from the Area Agency on Aging of Western Michigan by calling AAAWM at 616-456-5664 or at the AAAWM office, 1279 Cedar NE, Grand Rapids.   

Also available on the CCFL web site are the Phase I report, Creating Community for a Lifetime:  Planning for an Elder-Friendly Community in Kent County, and Kent County AdvantAge Initiative:  2004 Survey Results.  

